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Queenhill Medical Practice

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday, 13 September 2016

Present:  

Janet Jalfon (Chair), Barbara Courtenay, Janet Fowlds, Surendra Patel, Philip Pinnell, Christine Walsh, Henry Walsh, Lynne Poole (Practice Manager), Claire Turner (Practice Medical Administrative)

Apologies for Absence :

Barbara Fox, Nick Wilkins 

Minutes of the last Meeting:

Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated and were accepted.

Matters arising from Minutes of the last Meeting:

Diabetic Patients  

Lynne P reported that there has been no change in how QMP manages Patients with diabetes.  The matter of QMP specialist staff training to deal with Type 1 and Type 2 + insulin Patients is ongoing and the training programme is lengthy.  Therefore, for the time being, some patients are under the care of Bromley Healthcare which also has a separate Outreach Facility at the Selsdon Park Medical Practice.  Lynne added that with regard to updating a Patient’s medical record, QMP is reliant on those involved in other services passing the relevant information to the Practice for inclusion.

Synchronization of online repeat prescriptions

Although the system is limited in some respects, it was confirmed that it is possible for Patients to have their online repeat prescriptions synchronized.  Lynne P informed the Group that Patients are probably unaware that all methods of repeating prescriptions require a paper copy to be authorised by a GP.  This paper copy is then passed to the dispenser before medication can be issued.        

The British Red Cross and First Aid Workshop for care of the Elderly.  25 May 2016:  
Barbara C reported that despite the initially slow take up of places, 10 people attended this course (6 QMP Patients and 4 volunteers from ‘Contact’ Selsdon).  The session was guided by two instructors from the British Red Cross and those who attended found the session most helpful.  Each attendee received a Resource Pack and a Certificate of Attendance.  The Group decided that, at the next PPG Meeting, it would discuss whether or not to continue to hold one First Aid Workshop for the Elderly per year.
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Patient Participation Awareness Week 6 – 11 June 2016:
Barbara C reported that during this week, a display was on view in the ground floor waiting room.  It included a Newsletter which summarised the activities of the QMP PPG during 2015 – 2016 and a feedback form.  Leaflets and notices were also included:  

  i)  to encourage the use of the QMP website,

 ii)  to report Patient DNA (Did Not Attend) figures for April and May 2016*
iii)  to help Patients choose the right place for treatment, and 

iv)  to recruit new members.

Consequently, 6 names have been added to the PPG Members Circulation List.  

Six patients gave feedback.  One suggested the introduction of background music in the waiting rooms.  All other comments were complimentary and did not highlight any concerns.

 * DNA figures for 1 April – 31 May, 2016:
	DNAs with


	April & May

	GP
	191

	Nurse, Healthcare Assistant, Phlebotomist
	  80

	Total
	271


271 missed appointments equates to approximately 52 hours of wasted NHS time.
The Group acknowledged that these DNA figures represented an appalling waste of time and recognised that missed appointments could be offered to other Patients.  Discussion followed on ways in which numbers might be reduced e.g.  by sending a text reminder with a stern message explaining the consequence of missing an appointment.  
Lynne P said that the Practice does not penalise Patients who miss appointments and already uses text message reminders.  As there is no direct financial loss at the time, its only option is to remind Patients that an unwanted appointment should be cancelled so that it may be offered to another Patient who is in need.  Also, any suggestions as to how this reminder system might be changed would be welcomed by the Practice.
The Group agreed that, for the time being, the DNA figures would be included in the Minutes of each PPG Meeting in an effort to highlight this issue, to spread the word and hopefully persuade individuals to take greater responsibility for their appointments.
DNA figures for June, July and August, 2016:
	DNAs with
	June


	July


	August



	GP
	76
	99
	73

	Nurse, Healthcare Assistant, Phlebotomist
	41
	48
	62

	Total
	        117 
	147
	135


399 missed appointments.
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Data Protection:
Attention was drawn to safeguarding personal details and the potential for breach of confidentiality when circulating information by e-mail.  
With this in mind, the QMP PPG has changed the way in which it circulates information to its Members.  The QMP Practice Manager, QMP Practice Administrative Assistant and the QMP PPG Secretary ‘business’ e-mail addresses will continue to be used.  However, in future, information circulated by e-mail to all other QMP PPG Members will be sent as Bcc.

Flu Clinic Saturday, 1 October 2016.  08.30 – 11.30:

Claire T asked for PPG Members to support the QMP Staff during the flu clinic by preparing Patients for their vaccination and handing out any necessary items.  
This year, the Practice intends to survey Patients on services and facilities that are offered.  Claire T agreed to prepare the questionnaire, possibly in tick box format.  PPG Members were also asked to submit any questions that they feel would be appropriate to include in this survey to Claire T or Lynne P.  This request will be circulated to all PPG Members.  

It was acknowledged that, whenever feedback is received from Patients, responses are invariably very positive.  This was thought to be due to the low turnover of staff.
By supporting at the Saturday clinic session, PPG Members will have the opportunity to talk to Patients about the PPG, the Practice and to recruit new PPG Members.  
Lynne P reported that the Saturday morning clinic operates on both an appointment and walk-in system.  At the time of discussion, Lynne P said that some appointment times were still available for the Saturday morning session and during certain surgery times.  A notice is displayed in the waiting rooms detailing the sessions.
All over-65s and younger-aged Patients in certain ‘at risk’ groups are entitled to receive free flu vaccination.  
Vaccination is recommended unless certain health issues dictate otherwise eg allergy to egg.  
Apparently, some Patients choose to have their vaccination at a location other than QMP and it would be useful if those Patients informed the Practice of this so that their medical records could be updated.  
A.O.B:

Booking online appointments with Practice Nurse, Healthcare Assistant, etc

Lynne P reported that the time allocated for a GP appointment is fixed but the duration of an appointment with the Practice Nurse or Healthcare Assistant varies depending on the needs of the Patient and it may be necessary to follow immediately with a GP appointment.  Therefore, the requirements for appointments by a Patient can be quite complex and beyond the scope of the online appointment system.
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Automatic appointment check-in

Recently, there has been a problem with the automatic check-in screen meaning that all Patients have needed to check-in with the Receptionist.  

Lynne P explained that all of the QMP IT equipment is managed by CCG IT Services and it is not possible for the Practice to make any changes to the running of the software programmes.  At times, this can cause long delays in the repair or modification of systems used at QMP.   

Presentations by ‘Contact Selsdon’ and ‘The Selsdon Centre for the Retired’
The organisation, ‘Contact’ Selsdon (Neighbourhood Care) was invited to give a presentation on its activities at this PPG Meeting but was unable to attend due to a prior engagement.  It was agreed that ‘Contact Selsdon’ and ‘The Selsdon Centre for the Retired’ would be advised of the date of the next Meeting when it is hoped that representatives will be available.  
N.A.P.P. eBulletins

QMP PPG is affiliated with the N.A.P.P. (National Association of Patient Participation).  Each month the N.A.P.P. highlights issues relating to national primary care some of which are relevant to local practice.  To access the bulletins, go to www.napp.org.uk >click on > Resources >then> eBulletins >then the links for additional information. 
Public Meetings

QMP PPG had been notified of a number of recently held public meetings and it was understood that an educational talk entitled ‘From Boy To Man’ given by a consultant urologist at Purley War Memorial Hospital was very informative in particular with regard to prostate matters.  
Lynne P reported that Patients with prostate problems can be monitored at QMP.
Dr Martin

Lynne P announced that Dr Martin will be leaving QMP at the end of September in order to pursue a career in Sports Medicine.

***********************************

Date of next Meeting:  Tuesday, 21 February 2017 at 6.30pm
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